
PRESIDENT: Linda Duff welcomed everyone and 

wished us aHappy Cinco de Mayo Day and a Happy 

Derby Day. A warm welcome to our new member, Mary 

Banks. 

PROGRAM: Jeanette Seese announced that the 

teacher for today’s program is Pat Otto and the 

packets for her multi-media project was available at 

the front desk. Next month our project is a beautiful 

pillow and will be taught by Pamela Varricchio. She 

found the pillow cover at IKEA and if you want her to 

purchase one for you, please pay her $4.00 today. 

SECRETARY & TREASURER: Both reports were 

published in the minutes and were accepted as written. 

OLD NEWS: Pat Otto requested that our group 

change the name from “Adventures in Decorative Art” 

to “Spring Hill Decorative Artists”. A show of hands 

was unanimous to change it. 

NEW NEWS: It was brought to the attention of the 

Board that our members would welcome the birthday 

raffle again. Pat Otto suggested we have a birthday 

bash in July, but after some discussion, Linda 

suggested we have it in January or February ofnext 

year. Dottie Ptaszynski volunteered to be chairman of 

this project. More news later on this subject. 

Please continue to pray for Pat Otto’s new Grandson, 

Peter. He is holding his own but it will take a while. He 

is so small. 

SHOW & TELL: What a beautiful array of gorgeous 

hand painted items today! Keep up the wonderful work 

gals. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lois Owens, 

Secretary 

MEETING 

MINUTES
May 5, 2018

Lois Owens, Secretary

www.naturecoastdecorativeartists.com

Weeki Wachee Senior Club

3357 Susan Drive

Spring Hill FL 34606
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Hi everyone! Here ye here-ye, we 

have a new name for our club! We 

voted and everyone agreed on Springhill 

Decorative Artist! Nice and easy to remember!

I hope you all had a happy Mother’s Day last 

month! I sure did! Went to Michigan and spent 

the time with my kids! In the morning we all 

went to church and my great grandson Lucas 

was Baptized! What a blessed day that was!

Last month we enjoyed a class with Pat Otto, 

learned something new (at least for me). One 

of the things I like belonging to a painting 

club. Get to try different techniques that I 

would never try on my own! We fellowship with 

everyone and have a great time! We have a 

great group of ladies! Can’t wait for next 

month when Pamela teachers her class on 

painting on a pillow. A great big thank you to 

her for going to Ikea to purchase them for us.  

That will be a fun time! Know just what I’m 

going to do with it! Really looking forward to 

that class! Keep those paint brushes moving 

and see you all soon!

Hugs,

Linda

President’s Letter
Linda Duff, President

Hi Everyone,

SHDA
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Spring Hill Decorative Artist

 Financial Report May 2018

Beginning Balance ...............................$ 899.20 

INCOME

$  Membership  .......................................... 10.00 
$ 8.00 Hospitality .............................................     

Program Fees 5/5 Pat Otto .................... 65.00 $  
Total Income .........................................    83.00 $
                                                                 982.20$
EXPENSES

Teacher Fee ...........................................    65.00 $
Total Expence.........................................$  65.00 

917.20Ending Balance   .................................... $
 

TREASURER REPORT

Carol Hechler, Treasurer

MEMBERSHIP

Rhonda Norton

The following info should be added to the 2018 

Membership List. 

Mary Banks

glennieclyde@yahoo.com

Judith Wilkins

7207 Ashwood Dr. 

Port Richey Fl. 34668 

727-862-6239 

PROGRAMS
Jeanette Seese, 1st VP
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2018 Birthdays

August 

8/2 Carole Sheftic

8/16 Hazel Dickson

8/22 Carol Hechler

November

11/25 Rhonda Norton

11/26 Marge Thompson

October

10/10 Kay Wells

June

6/2 Pat Otto

6/26 Doris Trudeau

July

7/20 Pam Varricchio

7/29 Lois Owens

September

9/6 Dottie Ptaszynski

9/27 Jean Thompson

December

12/16 Judy Wilkins

12/18 Eileen Peters

Here are some upcoming birth dates of members if you 

would like to send a card. If I have missed some please 

let me know. I will correct it next time.

Pat Otto's project last month was a great 

success! Thank you, Pat!

This month Pamela Varricchio will be teaching 

another interesting project. It will be a pillow 

incorporating stencils and a pattern of 

hydrangeas. She will be contacting those 

people who have ordered pillow coverings from 

her, and also the prep work will be discussed 

later in the Newsletter along with the 

pattern. Hope to see you at the meeting!

SHDA BOARD
President
Linda Duff
248-703-6529
Ladyotroy1@aol.com

Programs
Jeanette Seese
727-857-1045
seese_j@yahoo.com

Membership
Rhonda Norton
352-688-9267
rnorton7@tampabay.rr.com

Secretary
Lois Owens
c-352-613-2029
Billo7734@yahoo.com

Treasurer
Carol Hechler
352-684-2939
chechler@tampabay.rr.com

Ways & Means
Newsletter/Webmaster
Pat Otto
pjottodesigns@gmail.com
352-746-2688
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